
 

 

 
26 May 2020  
 
 
 
To: ASX Company Announcements Platform 
 
BRISBANE BRONCOS LIMITED  
RESUMPTION OF 2020 NATIONAL RUGBY LEAGUE (NRL) COMPETITION  
 
The Board of Brisbane Broncos Limited (BBL) provide the following information regarding the 
resumption of the 2020 NRL competition that was suspended on 24 March 2020 as a result of the 
impact of the coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
The 2020 NRL Telstra Premiership will recommence on 28 May 2020 as originally proposed 
following an extensive consultation process with broadcast partners, Clubs, players and key 
stakeholders.  It will be a 20-round competition with the Grand Final scheduled to be played on 
25 October 2020.  All matches will remain closed to the general public until further notice.   
 
The NRL will continue to work closely with federal and state governments to ensure rugby league 
specific protocols and public health regulations are strictly adhered to.  The landscape is evolving 
constantly and the NRL and Clubs will continue to be flexible and adapt to changes in government 
guidelines and restrictions as required.  The health and wellbeing of the players, staff and general 
public remain the absolute priority.  
 
This announcement has been approved for release by the Board of Brisbane Broncos Limited. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Louise Lanigan 
Company Secretary 
Brisbane Broncos Limited  


